
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Our  Gifts & Presence 
Sunday,  Nov. 4,  2018 

 

Total Worship.é..éé..55 
Total Sunday School.....21 
Fall Festivalééé.$2256 
Budget ...éééé.$4080 

(817) 451-4321                                                             www.handleyumc.org  

     
THIS IS THE DAY! 
 

For close to thirty years, the following scripture has been my mantra:  

òThis is the day the Lord has made;  

We will rejoice and be glad in it.ó Psalm 118:24 
 

No matter whether it is sunny or cloudy, sleet or snow, the day is made by 

our God and we have been given this day to rejoice and be glad in it!  
 

I was thinking about the church at 2929 Forest Avenue and how each day, for 

24 hours a day for 141 years it has been The United Methodist Church for the 

Handley community!  
 

It has been a place of rejoicing with celebrations, birthdays, weddings and 

baptisms. It has been a place to find comfort and strength in times of sorrow, 

mourning, wars and national tragedy such as 911.  
 

It has been a place to serve the community such as today being a polling 

site, a place that has hosted Health Fairs, a meeting place for Captains of our 

Fort Worth Police officers an many other community groups. . . . . .  
 

A place where people in need, whether physically or spiritually hungry,  

come to be fed. A place where hurting people come to be helped and 

healed. It has been a place even more important than òCheersó: 
 

òMaking your way in the world today takes everything you've got.  

Taking a break from all your worries, sure would help a lot.  
 

Wouldn't you like to get away? Sometimes you want to go  

Where everybody knows your name, and they're always glad you came.  

You wanna be where you can see, our troubles are all the same  

You wanna be where everybody knows Your name.  
 

You wanna go where people know, people are all the same,  

You wanna go where everybody knows your name. ò 
 

At Handley UMC, God through Jesus Christ has known our name, has taught 

us, saved us, healed us and most importantly loved us as we are. We are now 

asked to go out into the world, to new places and new churches and share 

the Love of Christ with the World. Thank You God and Thank You, Handley 

United Methodist Church!  

 

                                                      
In Godôs Love, 
Pastor Judy 
817-980-8472 



 
 

 

 

 
 

As most of you know by now, Handley UMC  

voted (by only 2 votes) to close its doors on De-

cember 31st.   People have asked me, "What are 

you going to do?"   I don't know yet!   However, 

this week's study is based on what I want you to 

do!   In the anonymous but wonderful  

letter we call Hebrews, in the latter part of the 

New Testament, the writer tells his audience not 

to forsake the assembling of themselves togeth-

er, as some do (10:25, if you want to look it 

up).   Friends, find a church group where you feel 

comfortable, where you interact with other peo-

ple, and where you're getting fed some Scrip-

tural teaching!   You can tell from that last 

clause, italicized and in boldface type, what's 

super -important for me!  
 

I realize that some of you reading this are in 

places where it's not easy to get to church; you 

may be housebound or in a retirement center 

with limited transportation opportunities.  That's 

absolutely valid not just as an excuse, but as a 

reason!  If you're in a retirement center where 

they have a worship service, check it out!   And 

for those of you who are housebound, there are 

always good church broadcasts on Sunday 

morning ---but exercise some judgment!   There 

are some real dingbats on the air today, and 

discretion is needed!   I'm not going to mention 

names, but many of you will remember an  

occasion in Fort Worth about 20 years ago when 

there was a pastor with a big audience, TV 

broadcast, etc. ---but he was preaching  

absolute garbage, and it went right over his 

congregation's heads!   However, he was also 

into womanizing and he got caught.   USE DIS-

CRETION when you watch TV preachers.    
 

Some of the best TV preachers are those who 

have a congregation and who are not just 

preaching to the microphone.   Interaction with 

other people is super, super important.    

When I was doing my doctoral work in Scot-

land, and my migraines were at their worst, I 

found that being in a good church service  

helped me.  I was with like -minded people, 

with the great hymns of the Church and good 

preaching, so I knew, at a real gut level, that I 

was not by myself.  The fellowship angle is 

important for all of us.     

 

By the way, not to get into slanderous stuff, 

but there are some preachers on TV that I 

wouldn't give the time of day, and others that 

I would .  My mother used to like to watch Rev. 

Charles Stanley (a good Southern Baptist pas-

tor in Atlanta), Rev. Lloyd Ogilvie (from 1st 

Presbyterian, Hollywood), and Pastor Jack  

Hayford, from The Church on the Way (Van 

Nuys, CA).   These were all good.   If you want 

to ask me to whom I would not listen, ask me 

personally!   But start thinking now about a 

good group for Christian fellowship with 

good teaching!!!!!!   

Bruceõs Bible Study 

 

  

 Eastside Ministries 2018  

 Holiday Dinner Bag list  
 

 

 

 

 
 

             

Chicken Broth (1 can)  

Cranberry Sauce (1 can)  

Stuffing Mix (2 bags/boxes)  

    Jell-O (1 box -any flavor)  

    Pie Filling (1) & Crust (1)   

   or      

    Cake Mix (1) & Frosting (1)  

 

Corn (2 cans)  

Green Beans (2 cans) 

Yams (2 cans) 

Fruit (1 can)  

Tea Bags (1 box) 

Bring anytime  

before Wednesday, 

December 5.  ESM 

gives them out 

through Christmas!  

Thank you!!!  



 

    

 

 

 

A very SURPRISED Bill Mann 

won this yearõs Fall Festival quilt 

from the Cut -ups.  Go Bill!!!  

 

 

Gift baskets ruled the day by quantity, 

but artwork from Sally Fleming  

and some great items that our children 

set their sights on were priceless!  

 

 

Thank you Patsy, Ann & ôassistantsõ who 

helped set up.   Thank you Jean for lunch 

(and Rainey Webb for donating part)  and 

especially to all who gave items and then 

turned around and made purchases.  Thank 

you Pam & Angie for keeping us honest! 

Thanks Carolyn for handling the bake sale! 

And to anyone else I left off...Thanks!  

It was a great day of fellowship at Handley!  


